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Dear Ms. Young:

I have reviewed your inquiry regarding the error made in the Rules of Board of
Licensure for Architects, Professional Engineers, and Professional Land Surveyors
(“Board”) adopted on January 13, 2017 and submitted to the Secretary of State on
or about the same date. It is my opinion that the error in the rules as filed by the
Board in Rules 4.9.1, 4.9.2, and their subsections is non-substantive. The error is a
simple typeface error, in that amended text of the rules was shown in small capital
letters. This is a non-substantive error and is correctable under section 24-4-
103(11)(d)II), C.R.S. Correcting the error by submitting the correct version of
Rules 4.9.1 and 4.9.2 does not change the substantive content of the regulations, nor
does it change the actual effective date of the regulations. Since the correction of
this error does not change the substantive content of the regulation, it does not
change the previous Attorney General opinion that this regulation is legal and
constitutional. Please contact me if you need further information or review.

Sincerely,

FOR THE ATTORNEY GENERAL
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AJOHN J. ROBERTS
/ First Assistant Attorney General
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Business & Licensing Section
303-866-5267
303-866-5395 (FAX)
Email: john.roberts@coag.gov




